Town of Norwell
Board of Assessors
345 Main St., Norwell, MA 02061

Open Session Minutes

Date: November 18, 2020

Time: 6:00 PM (Open Session), 6:30 PM (Executive Session)

Location: Zoom (Remote) Meeting, pursuant to the Governor's Executive Order (dated
March 12, 2020, temporarily modifying certain provisions of Open Meeting Law,
G. L. c. 30A § 20(d) and 940 CMR 29.10(4)(b).)

Meeting ID: Held via Zoom: Meeting ID 795-7760-6957, password 6fQP2Q

Board Members Present: Rob Allen, Joan Osborne, Mary Horowitz
Staff Present: None
Mr. Allen called the Open Session to order at 6:00pm.

Of note: Because this meeting was held in a fully remote manner, all votes were done by roll
call.

Ms. Horowitz moved to open the meeting at 6:00pm, and Ms. Osborne seconded. Mr. Allen, Ms.
Osborne, and Ms. Horowitz voted in favor of the motion.

The Board voted on the Open Session minutes from the 10/26/20 meeting. After proposing a
brief amendment to delete names of community participants from the minutes, Ms. Osborne
moved to approve the minutes as amended, Ms. Horowitz seconded the motion, and Mr. Allen,
Ms. Osbomne, and Ms. Horowitz voted in favor of the motion.

The Board went through current accounts payable, as follows:

¢ Plymouth County Register of Deeds ($35)

e Vision ($1950)

e Schwaab ($65.25)

e For a total current accounts payable of $2050.25
Ms. Horowitz moved to approve these bills, Ms. Osborne seconded the motion, and Mr. Allen,
Ms. Osborne, and Ms. Horowitz voted in favor of the motion.

The Board reviewed the monthly reports, and after doing so, Ms. Osborne moved to accept
them as presented. Ms. Horowitz seconded the motion. Mr. Allen, Ms. Osborne, and Ms.
Horowitz voted in favor of the motion.

1. Boat Excise Abatement (1 account, $28.50)



2. 2018 Motor Vehicle Excise Abatements (3 accounts, $96.67)
3. 2019 Motor Vehicle Excise Abatements (2 accounts, $277.60)
4. 2020 Motor Vehicle Excise Abatements (8 accounts, $962.11)

Ms. Horowitz moved to adjourn the Open Session at 6:14pm, and return to the Zoom Meeting at
6:35 for the previously-scheduled Executive Session, noting that the Board will not be returning
to Open Session. Ms. Osborne seconded the motion. Mr. Allen, Ms. Osborne, and Ms. Horowitz
voted in favor of the motion.

All documents and exhibits referenced above are retained in the Assessor's Office or with
Human Resources, in accordance with the Commonwealth’s public records retention schedules.

Submitted by: Mary Horowitz, Clerk



